Guarlford Village Hall
Report from the Trustees. 

During 2020 and 2021 it was sad to see Guarlford Village Hall have to close its doors for much of the time due to the Covid pandemic but the second half off 2021 saw the hall re-open with a new sense of purpose.  Following an open meeting last September, several residents of Guarlford came forward to help the Trustees begin a programme of fundraising and improvements.  The first task was to replace the broken stair lift.  The Trustees successfully applied for a grant from the Turner Trust Foundation and a brand-new stair lift was installed in time for the Christmas Fayre. 
This year the Christmas Fayre was bigger and better than ever raising a record £1,500.  Twenty-eight volunteers helped to make the day a huge success.  The hall looked at its best dressed for Christmas and the tables groaned with the weight of beautiful crafts, delicious cakes and brilliant prizes on the tombola.  The Trustees were very grateful to everyone for making the event a success but particularly to all the volunteers who gave their time and enthusiasm so generously.  
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As January arrived the Trustees were in a position to order new lightweight tables and chairs for the hall thanks to a generous grant of £1,000 from Councillors Tom and Kathy Wells and a further £500 from the Postcode Lottery.   The Trustees have continued to apply for grant funding so that a new heating system and insulation can be installed to make the hall more comfortable in the winter months.  Plans are also underway to improve the damp proofing downstairs and install new toilets with disabled access.  So far further grants of £20,000 have been received so it is hoped that work will be able to start fairly soon.  £10,000 was granted by The National Lottery and £10,000 from ‘Together Our Planet’ a fund linked to the COPT 26 Climate Change conference in Glassgow last November. 
Alongside the fund raising, the new Guarlford committee of residents have planned a programme of social events for the coming year so that everyone can become involved in the Village Hall and see the changes taking place for themselves.  The first event will be, ‘Tea and Cake in the afternoon’ on 27th February 2022 at 3pm.  There will be a ‘table top help yourself’ and craft sale. This will be a free event with any donations going to the regeneration project.  
2022 is set to be an exciting year for Guarlford Village Hall which will see a programme of modernisation and lively social events for all residents in Guarlford and the surrounding areas, their families and friends.  The hall will still be available to hire for children’s parties or more regular bookings.  For more information contact the village hall secretary.
